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RE:

Status Report

Committee Actions

· The AHLACC/GERC has undertaken to assess the degree to which the Gen Ed/LACC requirements address the Learning Outcomes passed by the Senate last year.

· A survey is currently being administered campus-wide that asks faculty who teach in the LACC which LOs they seek to meet in each LACC class they teach. The survey window will close on 25 November. The committee plans to use these surveys to do a “gap analysis” to ascertain what, if any, objectives are not being addressed.

· We are inviting all faculty to submit to the committee three papers—one each deemed to demonstrate good writing, bad writing, and average writing in the discipline, along with a brief summary of what the professor deems to be problematic with the samples. The purpose of this request is to assess the degree to which the widespread belief that student writing at WOU is weak is warranted.

· The Committee developed an exploratory proposal aimed at improving the level of writing demonstrated by students entering and engaged in upper-division coursework. The elements of this proposal are appended below.

Exploratory Proposal for Gen Ed Writing Requirements

· Maintain the current Writing Intensive course requirement. 

· Require that all students pass a Writing Portfolio evaluation as a condition for graduation. This evaluation was defined as, for example, 3 papers written for WOU classes and one timed (50-60 min) writing sample.
· Require WR 135 and a 300-level writing class to be taken once a student has achieved junior standing with respect to credits.

· Unresolved question for consideration: Should students who submit a satisfactory Writing Portfolio be granted an exemption from the 300-level writing class? 
· Suggestions on the table: (1) Writing Center-supported courses. (2) Discipline-based courses that include writing instruction not embedded in content-specific courses.
